
Virtual Inverkip & Wemyss Bay Community Council Meeting Minutes
Thursday 14th May 2020
Attendees: Community Councillors: Eileen Virtue, Helen Blackwell, Frances Cassidy, Paul Cassidy (Chair)
Stuart McMillan MSP
1 Chairperson’s welcome:

Paul Cassidy welcomed all to the meeting
2 Apologies: 
Peter Breslin
3 Police Matters and Community Wardens Report:  
· No report received
· Community Police Officer has been off but now back and will follow up the complaint from last meeting regarding complaints of motorbike being ridden on pavements  
4 Minutes of Last Meeting:
Proposed by Frances Cassidy and were seconded by Eileen Virtue
Matters Arising:

· It was agreed there would be two prize winners of the Amazon voucher for the Easter/Spring drawing competition
· Post Covid 19 event -Stuart McMillan asked what we had been thinking about planning. No plans have been formalised as yet. Need to wait and see what the timetable looks like for the lifting of lockdown. Not expecting to go back to normal any time soon. 
5 Secretary Report:
· Windfarm application in North Ayrshire – offering support to neighbouring CC to oppose.
· Stuart McMillan newsletter received.

6 Planning Matters:

· None of note
7 Roads Pavements and Lighting:
· Pedestrian Crossing at new Co Op in Wemyss Bay – Paul updated that Transport Scotland had written to the developer to ensure that a permanent crossing is provided and that there is adequate signage to ward drivers coming towards Wemyss Bay of the crossing/junction.
· A resident has asked whether addition dog waste bins could be placed between Inverkip and Wemyss Bay – Eileen agreed to write to the council
8 Treasurers Report: 
· No outgoings or income
9 Village Funding:
· No update
10 AOCB:
· Stuart McMillan asked the Community councillors if they felt if there was an increase in the number of people out and about? All agreed that they did feel that and had noticed an increase in people coming for leisure at both Inverkip and Wemyss Bay. Noted concern that the wardens and police regularly come in vehicles but rarely get out to look on Inverkip Beach. Stuart agreed to write to the police and wards. It was also noted with concern that Inverclyde is a COVID 19 hotspot and that we have an ageing population who are most at risk if social distancing is not complied with.
· AGM due in June – to be postponed until a later date

12 Date of next meeting:

Thursday 11th June 2020 at 7pm on Zoom
